## Irwin, Steven

13-0990-EL-BGN

From:

Puco ContactOPSB

Sent:

Thursday, August 14, 2014 2:17 PM

To: Cc: Heidi Johnson Puco ContactOPSB

Subject:

RE; OPSB Members - 13-0990-EL-BGN Thomas W. Johnson, Chairman

Ms. Johnson,

Thank you for contacting the Ohio Power Siting Board (OPSB) regarding the Greenwich Windpark proposed in case number 13-0990-EL-BGN. Your correspondence will be docketed and made available in the public comments section of the online case record.

The Greenwich proposal is still pending before the OPSB. The Board has scheduled a meeting for August 25, 2014 at 3:30 p.m. (Room 11B, 180 E. Broad Street, Columbus, Ohio 43215), however, to date, an agenda for this meeting *has not* been established. The agenda will be available on the OPSB website at a forthcoming date.

Thank you,

Steve

Steve Irwin
Public Outreach Coordinator
Ohio Power Siting Board
614.466.2871
OPSB.ohio.gov



2014 AUG 14 PH 4: 33

From: <a href="mailto:greatfitnetwork@gmail.com">greatfitnetwork@gmail.com</a>] On Behalf Of Heidi Johnson

Sent: Wednesday, August 13, 2014 12:18 PM

To: Puco ContactOPSB

Subject: OPSB Members - 13-0990-EL-BGN Thomas W. Johnson, Chairman

I am asking for your help regarding the following matter. A proposal is pending before the Ohio Power Siting Board which would allow up to 25 wind turbines to be erected in Greenwich Township. (Docket # 13-0990-EL-BGN) The neighbors in Greenwich Township are very concerned about the wind turbine development for a number of reasons:

1. Health Issues – There will be over 900 homes within 1 mile of these turbines. The consistent and loud noise of these turbines, when in operation, can cause health issues to arise in a susceptible part of the population. Some of the adverse health effects include: migraine headaches, vertigo, nausea, tinnitus, and sleep deprivation. In areas where turbines are located, schools also report having a higher absentee rate and more learning problems. We certainly don't want to take this risk with our children.

This is to cer	tify that th	e images	appearl	ag are an
This 14 00 002	tify that the	oduction	<b>9</b>	wesisassa.
3 21111	complete represent of the representation and the representations are seen to be seen the representations and the representations are seen to be seen to be seen the representations are seen to be seen to be seen the representations are seen to be seen to	egular do	utse et	BABTHERO.
Geria	STECT TH WIFE W	ea Proces	sed	MUG 1 4 2014
mechnician		CO TTOOL		

- In Europe and Australia they are moving wind turbines further and further away from private dwellings. It seems that they have learned that placing windturbines so close to homes is causing problems for families. Putting 900 families within one mile of a wind turbine is not a wise move.
- **2.** Impact on wildlife Increased mortality of birds and bats due to impact with the turbine blades or baro rauma the rupturing of the bats lungs by the changing air pressure caused by the turbine blades. I have also been told that there are several eagles nests in our area too.
- **3) Property values-**This beautiful rural community will be dramatically altered with the erection of wind turbines which decrease property value. We are already a somewhat depressed area and struggle with property values, but I fear that this project could bring them down even further.
- 4) Safety There are various safety problems,
  - 1. Ice throw, occurs when ice builds up on the turbine blades and is thrown into neighboring areas. (As far as 853 feet!)
  - 2. Turbine fires, usually caused by lightning strikes.
  - 3. Catastrophic turbine failure, blade shear

**Our story** — We have lived in the area for over 28 years. Eight years ago we became interested in erecting a wind mill on our own property. We had a company come and give us an estimate. The cost was going to be \$25,000 and they told us that it would generate about \$35 per month in electric. At that point we realized that wind power was not a good investment in this area.

We love our house and our community and would really like to see it grow in the future. My husband is a teacher in the area and a wrestling coach in Greenwich, so our roots go deep here. We believe that this wind project will not have a positive effect on Greenwich and Huron County.

There was a petition sent to the Ohio Power Siting Board asking for a second public hearing on the pending proposal of the Greenwich Wind Park. Although there was a public hearing in May, many of the property owners were uninformed about the wind turbines and the negative impact they will have on their community and their quality of life. The Neighbors are hopeful that another hearing will allow for questions to be answered in regard to their concerns of this Wind Park.

We ask for your help and assistance in supporting another public hearing and an opportunity to research the impact of these wind turbines on the Greenwich Township.

Thank You,

Heidi Johnson

Greenwich resident